
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 7. 2021  

 

Present:  Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:   Chris Ellms, Chief Ho-Sing-Loy, Road Agent Doug Glover, Peter Carbonneau, James 

Keefe, Lissa Boissonneault, Brenda & Maxine Aldrich, Kathy Jablonski, Bud Weiler 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Jennifer discussed with the board questions in regard to a property on Route 117, The potential 

buyers will come in on June 21st and Jennifer will ask Chief Clark and Mike Hern to attend the 

meeting as well. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Fred Mason on Map 203 – 30.7 Hidden Acres Drive. 

 

The board appointed Steve Monsein and Mike Valentine to the Planning Board. 

 

The Cooley Jericho Community Forest Meeting will be held June 14th at 5:30 at the Dow 

Pavilion in Franconia. 

 

The board discussed policy in regard to opening buildings and will make a decision next Monday 

after the Governor’s Emergency order is lifted.  Things to consider include additional cleaning 

time after a building is used. 

 

The board is holding for review, building permits for: Foster – Addition Map 210- Lot 8.2  

Jarrett – Garage Map 208, Lot 4, Varin – Updated plan Map 230, Lot 4 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the meeting regular minutes of May 24, 2021 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday June 14, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing 

and face masks required. 

 

  The group present then wished Mr. Bielefield a Happy 93rd Birthday and Retired Naval Officer 

M.C. Bud Weiler presented Mr. Bielefield with our country’s Cold War Veteran Recognition 

Award.  “In recognition of your service during the Period of the Cold War (1945-1991) in 

promoting Peace and Stability for this Nation, the people of this Nation are Forever Grateful.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


